
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 10th 

January 2019 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  Cllrs Laughton and Rainbow 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr 

Bevans, Mrs Todd clerk Mr Rickett, Financial officer Mrs Rickett 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Matters arising from previous meetings 

  None 

 

Declaration of Councillors interests 

  None 

 

Village Hall 

  Mr Godfrey will do the PAT test 

  An enquiry for a 3 day and night hire has been made, Mr Bevans informed the 

PC of what they wanted and who they were – Church of St John, from 9pm Thursday to am 

Sunday, for quiet prayer and religious talks 

  Agreed to check the insurance and make sure they understand no disturbance 

to the neighbours, ask for respect for the village – agreed 5 for 2 against.  PC agreed to back 

Mr Bevans, he has been given a ball park figure of £720 to negotiate with 

  The toddler group is hiring the hall for ½ price in January 

  The clerk to recheck the toilet seat in the ladies and fir a lock on the gents 

 

Fundraising and events 

  There has been a 2nd meeting of the Halam/ Edingley events group, at the 

moment this stands at 14 members 

  The Facebook groups have also merged 

  Village Fete July 6th - ideas include – duck race, scavengers hunt, stalls, 

cricket match, tug of war etc, BBQ/Hog roast 

  Mr Bevans asked if the PC would contribute towards the Keileigh band, if 

necessary, agreed unanimous 6 for up to £400 

  Quiz night after Easter 

 

Roads and hedges 

  Road closure clerk to find out if there will be an access notice for the pub 

  The flashing speed sign on Halam Hill not working 

  The tree on the footpath R/O Church field has been sorted 

  A tree is leaning on Windmill Lane let Highways/ Footpath Officer know 

 

Allotments 

  Still looking at swapping land – put in Village News to find if there would be 

more interest if the allotments were in the centre of the Village with water 

 

 



Correspondence 

  A letter from a parishioner was read out concerning – litter/pot holes and 

general state of roads – PC will do their best 

  Items circulated to Cllrs 

  Stakeholder Update 

  Road works – signage for the Waggon 

  Contact cllr Laughton about the buses 

 

Planning  

  No applications 

 

  No further information concerning the garage at Walnut Tree Cottage 

 

Planning Decisions 

  None 

 

Items for the next agenda 

  Events/fund raising 

 

Date of next meeting 

  Thursday 14th February 2019 at 7.30pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.42pm 

 


